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Week ending Friday 8th May 2020 

Hello Endeavour! 

Another week down and the return of some nice weather. 

Again, I hope you and your families are all safe and well and ‘thank you’ to those of you who are 
sending emails to either your tutor or myself and letting us know what you have been up to and that 
you are safe and well. It is really lovely to hear from you guys.   

Congratulations to the newly appointed Prefects: Stevie W., Ruby M., Olivia E., Ashleigh K., Archie L., 
Rhianna N., Sian L., Charlie G., Katie L., Aidan R., Ella M. and Ellie G.  I know those chosen will be 
excellent representatives for Endeavour and the school, the House team look forward to working with 
you all in the future. Endeavour will be represented by 12 prefects in the new academic year and I 
hope you will all wish them well in their new roles.  

Today is actually a bank holiday which was originally moved from Monday to mark VE Day. VE stands 
for Victory in Europe Day and on this date is when we accepted the surrender of Germany 75 years 
ago and declared the end of World War II. The bank holiday weekend was moved to this weekend to 
celebrate the occasion across the country; sadly, due to the pandemic, a lot of events and celebrations 
have had to be cancelled. However, there are still lots going on and I know a few tasks have been 
allocated in History so please email any photos to me for anything else you’ve done to mark the 
occasion.  

I would also like to acknowledge those of us that are currently on Ramadan. This is 30 days of fasting, 
prayer, reflection and community and is observed by Muslims. From speaking to students and staff in 
the past, I know they find the fasting challenging. This is when they refrain from eating and drinking 
between sunrise and sunset for 30 days. I know I would definitely struggle with this! Good luck to all 
involved.   

Finally, we are going to be running a House competition in the next couple of weeks so please make 
sure you keep an eye on your emails from your tutor as we are going to need all your input. More 
news to follow.  

Keep checking your emails and have a lovely weekend. Stay safe, 

Mr Campbell (campbellj@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk) 

 

Amelia F. in year 7 completing an Art challenge task for VE day by 
creating her own bunting - well done! 

 

 


